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	CVRM Barrel Sunday
First Sunday of the Month February 4th 

Narthex.
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WEDNESDAY




	Ash Wednesday services will be held at 6:00 PM on Wednesday, February 14th. 


	Bridge Team 

	Bridge Team Barrel Sunday

Third Sunday of the Month February 18th 

Narthex.

Go to the Bridge February 24th. 


All church members
Please remember to contact the church office 760-347-1046 with any name, address or email changes. You can email us at IndioUMC@gmail.com with any changes. 

The prayer list for the sick is in the Sunday bulletin.  Please call the church office to have your loved ones added to or removed for the list.  

FROM THE PASTOR
I begin with a huge “Thank You” to everyone that made our Lift Renewal weekend a successful, and spirit-filled, event. In the days ahead, we will have many opportunities to continue to grow in faith and experience the fullness of the Holy Spirit at work in our midst. Stay tuned!

Can you believe it? Lent is just around the corner. We will begin our Lenten journey by celebrating Mardi Gras on Tuesday, February 13th in the Fellowship Hall from 5:30 – 7:30. It will be and evening of Food, Fellowship, and Fun … A Family-oriented Game Night.  Bring your favorite game to play, we will provide the food and drinks. I hope this is the first of many family-oriented evenings together.

The Ash Wednesday Service will be at 6:00 PM (February 14th) with imposition of ashes. Please join us as we begin to focus on Christ’s journey to the Cross.

We will be hosting a leadership training event April 20th (evening) and 21st (all day) with leadership trainer/coach, the Reverend Rebekah Simon-Peter. She will be leading our leadership council (and others who wish to attend) in THE PLATINUMN RULE FOR THRIVING CONGREGATIONS. The cost of training for the those who are not currently serving on Leadership Council is $65. You will be hearing more about this in the days ahead. 

Finally, our new mission statement is: to share the love of Jesus Christ with our neighbors in the Coachella Valley. This means we will boldly leave the safety of church sanctuary and go into our community to do the work God is calling us to do. In the days ahead we will be inviting our members and friends to join us in sharing that Spirit-filled love with our neighbors. Please begin to pray about this important ministry that awaits us.

Enjoy the journey,

Pastor Lynn
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UMW News

It was wonderful to see so many women at our January meeting.  Our next meeting will be on February 10th at 9:00am in Fellowship Hall. Linda Bolinger and Marcia Renaldi will be our hostesses for breakfast and our speaker will be from Olivecrest.  This group has a long history of working with abused children in the valley so join us for breakfast and hear about the great work they are doing. On February 17th our Conference UMW Mid-Winter event will be held at David and Margaret Home in Laverne.  This is a conference mission institution that provides housing and support for girls age 12 to 22 who need a safe, supportive place to live until they reach maturity.  If you would like to attend this work day, meeting and luncheon please see me and I will get you a registration form and coordinate transportation. For those of you who wanted Martha and Mary’s yummy recipe for the casserole served at our January meeting, it has been included in the Dateline.  Happy Valentine’s Day and hope to see you all next month at our meeting.     

Margie Schriener - President  
Worship Committee
The next meeting of the Worship Committee is on February 1st at 10:00 a.m. in the Adult Classroom.

FELLOWSHIP TREE

You may have noticed; the tree is still up in Fellowship Hall. The reason is to celebrate according to the calendar. This month we will display hearts for Valentine’s day and for healthy and open hearts.  

Many have asked for the recipe from the UMW that was prepared by Martha Payne and here it is.
      MARTHA PAYNE’S BREAKFAST CASSEROLE
INGREDIENTS:

12 eggs






1 small onion, diced

1 bag (30 oz.) shredded hash browns (frozen)
½ Tablespoon each fresh 

1 Lb. breakfast sausage




    rosemary & thyme

3 cups grated cheddar cheese



Kosher salt and pepper to taste

½ cup cream

Spray a 9 x 13 casserole dish with Pam. In a large skillet cook sausage until just pink, breaking up as you go, add onion and continue cooking another 5 – 6 minutes.  Remove from heat and set aside. In a large mixing bowl, combine eggs and cream and whisk.  Add rosemary and thyme, salt and pepper. Add sausage mixture and stir.  Fold in hash browns and cheese. Pour mixture into prepared dish. Cover with foil and refrigerate overnight.  Let sit out at least 30 minutes before baking in a preheated oven at 350.  Bake for 45 – 60 minutes.  Let stand 10 minutes before serving.   

The Bridge Team

WHAT IS NEEDED?  

Your grocery sacks for the to-go items.

Individual servings of non-perishable foods:

Canned meats - tuna, chicken, Vienna sausages, ravioli
Snack crackers, fruit or applesauce cups 
Chips, cookies

Batteries, AA, AAA, C, D and 12V cube

Tarps and Blankets

Hygiene items of all kinds- we are asked for Band-Aids, Antibacterial soap, razors. As the weather warms up, hats, sunscreen and sunglasses are needed. 

This mission is such a blessing to all, those who provide and the ones who are served.

TRUSTEES
by Pam Parsons

We have a real need for more volunteers to open and close the facility for Sunday morning worship.  Currently this responsibility has defaulted to only 4-5 people, which is imposing an unnecessary burden to a very few volunteers.  One excellent way to volunteer and make a difference is to pair or partner with someone to share the responsibility.  This can be done two ways – one person opens and the second is responsible for closing.  Or, you may choose to partner with someone else and divide the responsibility by both opening and closing the sanctuary, Fellowship Hall, Adult classroom, Youth room and nursery.  Trustees is more than happy to train anyone interested in joining the open/close team – by sharing the responsibility it eases the workload on everyone.  Just call the church office or see me and we’ll ensure you get the proper training right away.

We are now putting the finishing touches on the renovation/updating of Fellowship Hall.  The last major step is the installation of the new carpet which hopefully will be completed by the middle of February.  

We believe the “leak” in the concrete at the side of the narthex has been caused by a broken sprinkler valve.  A year ago another sprinkler valve caused a similar leak and standing water problem – it was repaired and the leak disappeared.  The current valve has been replaced and we’ll keep an eye on any water issues.

As we complete the C-3 renovations in Fellowship Hall, we’re excited to now begin focusing on projects in the sanctuary, narthex and associated restrooms.  We’ll communicate those actions, priorities and the progress to you as they get underway.  

As you know, one of the C-3 high priority project items was enhanced on-site security.  The new “Ring” security system that you funded and is installed to protect the parking lot 
continued

TRUSTEES CONTINUED

and hallways leading to classrooms 1 through 5 has been very successful.  With the new camera and alarm system, Ring notifies us of activity and provides us with the capability of seeing trespassers, speak with them and activate an alarm system which has been successful in deterring trespassing, vandalism and potential theft.  Your funding of this project has been put to very good use, thank you.   
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  East District 
California-Pacific Conference
IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENT

Dear Pastors, Colleagues and Friends:
On Sunday evening, at the East District Epiphany Gathering, I announced that I plan to retire at the end of June.  I was ordained in 1981 while in Seminary and have been serving churches or the East District for 35 years. 

But it has become increasingly clear to me that I am ready to enter the retired relationship.  I was already considering retirement and my decision was confirmed this summer as I experienced several health issues and felt the need to refocus my energies.  My new role as Grandma to six-month old Caroline also calls to my heart!

It has been a marvelous life as I sought to fulfill my multiple covenants as pastor, wife, mother and friend.  The connectional nature of our United Methodist Church created a rich tapestry of relationships across decades and geography that has enriched my life beyond words – not least of which was meeting Mark in seminary.  Last Saturday, the Day of Epiphany, was the 35th anniversary of our engagement.  Our life commitment began in the context of the Christian year and I could not have 
OUTREACH COMMITTEE

The Outreach committee will continue to strive to make a difference in the lives of our neighbors. We embrace applying the Wesley code in our zip code.

 

Blue & White barrels - bring non-perishable food and hygiene items for the Coachella Valley Rescue Mission on Sunday, February 4th and on Sunday, February 18th for the folks at The Bridge. The barrels will be in the narthex on the first Sunday and third Sunday of every month.

Please keep in mind we are accepting donations

year round for the Indio Boys & Girls Club Backpacks. 

GIFT CARDS

by Bob & Sheila West

[image: image7.emf]
Remember for all your shopping and gift giving needs we have a card for you. Please see me in Fellowship Hall after church most Sundays for a complete list of everything available.  
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	Please be aware, the third Tuesday of EACH month is street cleaning day. NO PARKING is permitted on Deglet Noor from 8:00 AM to 12:00 PM.  Violators WILL BE ticketed.


Finance Committee Report

by Rich Parsons
Our church has been the beneficiary of many wonderful people making important financial contributions over the years.  There are many examples, but here are just two:  Sam Ritter, who late in his life lived alone and passed away in 2005, left his Indio home to Shepherd of the Valley UMC after his passing.  After a restoration process by members of our church the home was sold and the proceeds used – as he wished – to fund a number of projects in our church, including the development and funding of our current Sam Ritter Scholarship Fund.  Sam had strong feelings about education and young people.  Through this scholarship fund, we have contributed to the college, university and trade school aspirations of a number of your youth with individual scholarships and will continue to do so in the future.  This is exactly as Sam wanted.  

Another example is the generosity of the Ruth Miller estate.  Ruth and her family, through their estate planning actions, made a significant financial donation to our church in 2017. It was very timely – badly needed and put to good use – as it came at a period when our facility was barraged with repeated and costly theft and vandalism in 2016 and early 2017.  It would have been very difficult to move through the year successfully from a financial standpoint without the generosity and estate planning of Ruth Miller and her family. 

We’ve spoken in the past in general terms of the importance of establishing or updating wills and trusts and being proactive with your estate planning.  Whether you want Shepherd of the Valley a part of your legacy planning or not, it’s critically important that you make your own legacy decisions, and not – through inaction or procrastination –  leave financial decisions to a probate process or probate attorneys.  Those entities will make costly decisions about your own assets...decisions you may not have approved.  

We hope you’ll consider Shepherd of the Valley in your legacy planning and make your own conscious, deliberate 
decision. Attached is a straightforward, simple, but effective planning guide that will allow you and your family to have peace of mind of knowing you’ve taken care of your family and potentially other entities that you would like as beneficiaries. Thank You
East District CONTINIUED
sustained my decades of ministry without Mark as my partner.  

Serving as your DS has been a privilege and I treasure the relationships that we have formed, the ministry we have done, and the powerful ways you serve God.  I await how God will lead me in new paths of faithfulness but I still serve as your DS until July 1.  

I know that Bishop Hagiya will appoint an outstanding leader to follow me in this challenging and rewarding ministry and he will announce it as soon as he is ready.   I trust that you will welcome this new Superintendent in the same gracious way you embraced me.  In the meantime, let’s be a blessing!

decision. Attached is a straightforward, simple, but effective planning guide that will allow you and your family to have peace of mind of knowing you’ve taken care of your family and potentially other entities that you would like as beneficiaries.
Thank You.

	February 2018
Please keep in mind the calendar is subject to change.

	SUNDAY
	MONDAY
	TUESDAY
	WEDNESDAY
	THURSDAY
	FRIDAY
	SATURDAY

	
	
	
	
	1
	2
	3

	   
	
	
	
	10:00 AM Worship Cmte


	
	

	    Communion Sunday        
	4
	                                            5
	6
	7
	8
	8
	10

	   8:20 AM Choir Rehearsal
  9:00 AM Sunday School
10:00 AM Worship 

11:15 AM Coffee Fellowship 
11:15 AM Children’s Choir

11:30 AM UMW Board Meeting


	  10:30 AM Son Reflectors


	10:00 AM Growth & 

                 Support Group

10:30 AM Growth & 

                 Support Group

6:00 PM Bell Choir
	  7:00 AM Men’s Bible 

                 Study

  9:00 AM Prayer & Care

                 Group

  
	7:00 PM Worship @

                CVRM

	
	9:00 AM UMW Unit Mtg.



	
	11
	12
	13
	14
	15
	16
	17

	   .  8:20 AM Choir Rehearsal
  9:00 AM Sunday School
10:00 AM Worship with Special Music
11:15 AM Coffee Fellowship 
11:15 AM Children’s Choir


	10:30 AM Son Reflectors


	10:00 AM Growth & 

                 Support Group

10:30 AM Growth & 

                 Support Group

6:00 PM Bell Choir

6:00 PM Game Night
	  7:00 AM Men’s Bible 

                 Study

  9:00 AM Prayer & Care 

                 Group
6:00 PM Imposition of     

                           Ashes
	
	
	

	
	18
	19
	20
	21
	22
	23
	24

	   8:20 AM Choir Rehearsal
  9:00 AM Sunday School
10:00 AM Worship 

11:15 AM Coffee Fellowship 
11:15 AM Children’s Choir

   1:00 PM Muriel Wheeler           

              Memorial Service

	10:30 AM Son Reflectors


	10:00 AM Growth & 

                 Support Group

10:30 AM Growth & 

                 Support Group

6:00 PM Bell Choir
	  7:00 AM Men’s Bible
                 Study 

  9:00 AM Prayer & Care

                 Group
6:00 PM Boy Scout Troop # 337
	
	                   
	7:30 AM Go to the Bridge

 

	
	25
	26
	27
	28
	
	
	

	8:20 AM Choir Rehearsal
  9:00 AM Sunday School
10:00 AM Worship 

11:15 AM Coffee Fellowship 
11:15 AM Children’s Choir

11:30 AM Leadership Council


	10:30 AM Son Reflectors


	10:00 AM Growth & 

                 Support Group

10:30 AM Growth & 

                 Support Group

6:00 PM Bell Choir
	  7:00 AM Men’s Bible
                 Study 

  9:00 AM Prayer & Care

                 Group

	
	
	


